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Dear Ms. Montgomery:

We were the prime sponsors of SB 637 andHB 1477, the legislation that ultimately was enacted

as Act 53 of 2020, more commonly known as oooccupational licensing reform." In our December

19,2022letter concerning the regulatory package proposed by the Bureau of Professional and

Occupational Affairs (BPOA) to implement Act 53, we urged BPOA to review and revise the

"directly related" lists before resubmission of the package. We are pleased to see that the final-
form regulations are consistent with the intent of Act 53.

The final form regulation package is responsive to our critique of the proposed package.

BPOA and its boards and commissions significantly pared down the "directly related" lists,

which were overly broad and in direct contrast to the spirit of this legislation and the

intentions of its makers. We note that Boards may still consider offenses not on the list on

an individual, case by case, basis.

The regulations now contain time limits on how long an offense is directly related. No
longer is anyone who was long ago convicted of a listed offense presumed unfit. Lifetime
bans are eliminated.
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These regulations comply with the intent of Act 53, which is to open the professions more widely
to rehabilitated people with old and unrelated criminal records and to provide relief to businesses

struggling to find qualified workers. We support the final-form rulemaking for Act 53 and

commend BPOA for its revisions.

Sincerely,
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